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  Number 428 – 10th November 2023 
  

 

Dear Parents 
This week our Year 6 children have enjoyed a fantastic week at The Gordon Brown Centre. The children 
had a lot of fun and not very much sleep! The children took part in so many wonderful activities and 
experienced so much throughout their stay.  
Thank you to Mr Pridding, Mrs Walsh and Mrs Fernandes who gave up their week to accompany the 
children. Trips like this would not be possible without the commitment of my staff and I am very grateful for 
that. 
 
Anti-Bullying Week 
Next week is National Anti-Bullying week and your child will be discussing this in class during the week. 
The theme for Anti-Bullying Week 2023 is: Make A Noise About Bullying. Anti-Bullying Week will happen 
from Monday 13th - Friday 17th November and will start with an assembly for the whole school. It will 
end with Odd Socks Day on Friday 17th.  Children are encouraged to wear odd socks to school on 
Friday to mark this event.  

Phonic Workshop for Parents of children in Reception and Year 1 

On Tuesday 31st October and on Tuesday 7th November workshops were held for parents of children in 
Reception and Year 1. Unfortunately, there was not a great turn out for these workshops, which was very 
disappointing. These workshops are intended to help parents understand how we teach phonics in school 
so they can better support children at home. I would like to thank the parents who took the time to attend 
these meetings.  

 

Times tables 

If your child is in Year 3 to Year 6, can you please take the time to ensure that your child learns their times 
tables. Children in Year 4 will sit a test on times tables later in the year and we are discovering that many 
children do not know their times tables. We have a subscription to Times Tables Rockstars, please ensure 
that your child uses this regularly. If children do not learn their tables, then they will have to do this during 
Silver Time. 

 

Open Evening 

Letters have gone out inviting you to a meeting with your class teacher. These meetings will take place on 
Monday 13th November and Monday 20th November. It is very important that you attend. Year 5 meetings 
will take place on Thursday 16th and Thursday 23rd November. 

 
Careers’ Week 
We are planning on holding a careers’ week on Monday 27th to Friday 1st December. If you are able to 
give up even an hour of your time to talk about your job or a previous job you have held, please let us 
know.  We need people from ALL types of job and all walks of life.  No matter what you do we would love 
to hear from you.  If you cannot help yourself but know someone else who might be willing, we would love 
to hear about them also. I do appreciate that it may be difficult for some firms to give time off but many 
places are willing when it is for a school as work within the community such as this is actively encouraged 
and allows for the opportunity to promote businesses. 
 
School Photographs 

Kittle photographer will be in school on Monday 13th November. 

Bags2School Collection 

The next collection will be on Monday13th November. Please bring any clothes by Monday morning. The 

more clothes we collect, the more money is raised for the school. Please support us with this. Thank you. 

 

Should you have any queries please contact us on: admin@clitherow.brent.sch.uk 
iheath@clitherow.brent.sch.uk or bnolan@clitherow.brent.sch.uk 

 

 

mailto:admin@clitherow.brent.sch.uk
mailto:iheath@clitherow.brent.sch.uk
mailto:bnolan@clitherow.brent.sch.uk
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PE 
Please ensure that your child wears the school jogging bottoms for PE as this lesson takes place 
outdoors and the weather is now much colder and shorts are no longer appropriate. Children are not 
permitted to wear tights under shorts. 
 
Spare Clothes 
At this time of year, with the wet weather we are currently experiencing, many children are arriving to 
school with wet clothes. We also have had children who have had tummy bugs and ended up with 
unwearable clothes. Unfortunately, we do not have much spare clothing available in school. We would ask 
that all children have a set of spare clothes in school for such emergencies, including socks and 
underwear. 
We need more underwear urgently, can you help? We need all sizes, both girls and boys. If you have any 
unworn underwear that you do not need, can you please send this in to school. 
 
Punctuality 
Punctuality I would just like to urge all parents to please ensure your child is in school on time. Most 
children, we are pleased to say, do come on time but we still want to ensure that all children are present on 
time and do not miss out on valuable learning time. We have our free Magic Breakfast from 8:15 every 
morning and would love to see more children attend. As well as having bagels, we also have lots of 
activities for the children to enjoy in the mornings, including, Lego, board games, reading books, colouring 
and many puzzles. The EWO will make unannounced visits and monitor punctuality so please make an 
effort to get your child/ren to school on time. 
 
Contact numbers  
Please ensure that the office has the most up to date contact numbers so that we can update your records. 
It is extremely important that we have three numbers that enable us to contact you in case of emergency. 
 
November 
As always, in this month of November, we commemorate those who have died. We remember and pray for 
those who have gone before us and whose loss we feel. Year 5 led our Remembrance Day Assembly this 
week on Thursday. It was very thought provoking and helped us understand why we commemorate this 
important event every year. A two minute silence was also observed by all classes on Friday. 
 
May the hand of God hold them,  
The peace of God enfold them,  
The love that dreamed and formed them still surround them.  
May the light of God be beside them;  
Above, beneath, inside them,  
The light that shines to guide them home to the loving hand of God.  
May the angels lead them into paradise,  
May the martyrs come to welcome them,  
And may all the holy ones escort them to the holy city,  
the new and eternal Jerusalem  
where they will enjoy God’s presence forever. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Have a lovely weekend,  
 
Mrs Heath 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FORTHCOMING DATES 

13th Nov 
Kittle Photographer in  
Open Evening 

13th Nov  Bags2School clothes collection 

15th Nov Nursery Workshop in Hall 2.15pm  

16th Nov Open Evening for Year 5 Open Evening 

20th Nov Open Evening 

22nd Nov 
Reception & Nursey Parent coffee 
Afternoon in School Hall 2.30pm 

23rd Nov Year 3 Welsh Harp Trip 

23rd Nov Open Evening for Year 5 

24th Nov 
Own clothes day, bring gift for 
Christmas Tombola 

27th Nov – 
1st Dec 

Careers and Aspirations Week 

29th Nov  Year 6 Kingsbury temple 

29th Nov Year 4 British Museum 

8th Dec *Christmas Fayre* 

  

21st Dec Last day of Autumn Term 

Please check out the calendar on the jotter for 
dates and times of events. 

 

  
  

ATTENDANCE WEEK COMMENCING 
30th Oct to 3rd Nov 2023 

 
Year 1 – 97.5% 
Year 2 – 91.4% 
Year 3 – 89.7% 
Year 4 – 96.6% 
Year 5 – 87.5% 
Year 6 – 88.8% 

Whole school overall – 91.9% 

Class Saints Day 
The children can wear their own clothes and 

celebrate their Saint. 
 

Reception: St Francis of Assisi – 4th October 
 

Year 1: St Patrick – 17th March 
 

Year 2: St David – 1st March 
 

Year 3: St Andrew – 30th November 
 

Year 4: St George – 23rd April 
 

Year 5: St Vincent De Paul – 27th September 
 

Year 6: St Martin de Porres – 3rd November 

Year 5 – See next newsletter 

 

Year 4 – See next newsletter 

 
 
 

Year 6 – See next newsletter 

 

Year 3 – See next newsletter 

 

Year 2 – See next newsletter 

 

 

Year 1 – See next newsletter 

Children who have been awarded 
certificates w/e  

ATTENDANCE WEEK COMMENCING 
6th Nov to 10th Nov 2023 

 
Year 1 – 92.0%   
Year 2 – 94.1% 
Year 3 –85.4%  
Year 4 – 91.4%  
Year 5 – 91.3%  
Year 6 – 99.3%  

Whole school overall – 92.3% 
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We are regularly reminding parents and carers about the importance of pupil attendance and 
punctuality. This half term we have seen a growing number of pupils reporting as absent from 
school and with no recorded reason. At St Margaret Clitherow’s, we are committed to 
encouraging and supporting parents in ensuring their children achieve maximum possible 
attendance and that any problems that prevent this are identified and acted on promptly. 
 
 If your child is unable to attend school for any reason, it is important that the school is informed 
by 9am. Failure to do so, will mean we will want to speak with you about any unauthorised 
absence. You are committing an offence if your child misses school regularly because of 
unauthorised absences. This will result in Our Education Welfare Service (EWS) making contact 
with families inviting them to attend a formal meeting to discuss your child/ren persistency 
absence record.  
 
The EWS has legal powers to give parents:  
-a formal warning  
-an Education Penalty Notice - a £120 fine which is reduced to £60 if paid within 21 days  
-an Education Supervision Order  
-a Parenting Order.  
-in very serious cases the EWS will prosecute.  
 
We have also seen a drop in some pupils’ punctuality this term where pupils are arriving to school 
after 9am. The school gates will close promptly at 8.50am. Families arriving after this time are 
officially late and must report to the school office to sign the lateness book. Learning starts at 
8.50am for all pupils and therefore it is important that your child/ren are on time and punctual 
every day. The school operates a ‘Soft Start ‘where the gates are open from 8:30am allowing for 
20 minutes before the official start of the day. This supports pupils to settle and prepare 
themselves for a full day of learning.  
From the Autumn term, the EWO) (Education Welfare Officer) will be making unannounced visits 

to the school and will be present on the school gate. She has already made her first visit this 
week.  

Should families be late, the EWO will be talking directly with you.  
 

To avoid this, PLEASE BE ON TIME! 
Please work with the school to ensure that your child/ren have 
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This month our gospel value is Respect. We will be focussing on how God recognises 
the dignity of every human person and appreciates difference and diversity. We are 
learning at school about the importance of treating others with respect even if we 
sometimes do not agree with the way they behave or the things they say. We have also 
been thinking about how we should treat the things that belong to us and to other 
people respectfully. 
What does the word respect mean to you? 
Respect does not mean that we always agree with the other person but that we are 
prepared to listen and share our views without rudeness or impatience. 
Can you think of ways you have been shown respect by others? How can we show 
respect to our friends and family? 
How can we show respect people at school? 
Try out one of those things and see what happens. 
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